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 We are so excited to share all the Lord has done in the last two months!  When God opened the door for our family to start 

singing in 2019, we prayed about the Lord providing a little trailer to haul our equipment and luggage in on our trips. We 

very briefly looked at a few trailers online and quickly realized God would have to provide! We prayed about it and left it in 

God’s hands.  Amazing how God works! We had a gentleman, Jeff Parks, who overheard a conversation Amy and I had 

about needing a trailer to go on trips with where we present the ministry and pastors ask 

us to sing. God laid it on Brother Jeff’s heart to  purchase a trailer for us! Wow! On our first 

missions trip to Light of Calvary, we picked up this trailer and it was exactly what we need-

ed! God knows how to provide what we need when we REALLY need it! Light of Calvary, in 

Conyers GA, was the church I grew up in, and it was an honor to present and sing there! 

Thank you LOC and Pastor Eric Lee for taking great care of us!  

We were invited to our first Missions Conference at 

The Baptist Tabernacle in Covington, GA. It was such a wonderful experience! All the 

people were so good to us! We met several great missionary families that we will 

hold dear to our hearts for many years to come!  It is amazing how God has placed 

the preachers that Amy and I knew as children back into our lives!  Thank you so 

much, Brother Roger Blevins and Pastor  David Moody, for partnering with us. 

Our next Service was at Carmel Baptist in Salisbury, NC with Pastor Brian Smith. It 

was a pleasure to meet the people at Carmel Baptist and Pastor Smith! It is amazing, 

as we travel, the people we meet, seems like we have known for years!  Thank you, Pastor Brian and the sweet people at 

Carmel Baptist for being so good to our family that day as well as partnering with us.  

We made our way back down to The Ole Country Church in McDonough, GA. Pastor 

Duane Earwood was a previous youth pastor of mine at LOC. I had not seen Pastor 

Duane Earwood in 16 years. Needless to say, I was not the same kid he knew!  We 

were so amazed what God had done in both of our lives as we talked for hours! We 

set up our sound equipment on Saturday night and the Holy Spirit moved in! We 

had church, just the 9 of us that were there that Saturday evening. On Sunday, the 

Lord met with us in a POWERFUL way!  Three hours into the service, no one wanted 

it to end!  There was such a sweet, sweet Spirit there!  We are looking forward to 

being back for their revival in May! What a privilege to meet the people at TOCC! Thank you for being so good to us!  

RMMO has added Robert and Wendy Mickey in Kenya, several  national missionaries, and a new work in America! We are 

so excited to share this work dedicated to planting Independent, Fundamental Baptist Churches in the much needed parts 

of America where they are lacking good, solid churches. God has tremendously blessed this work with buildings, preachers 

and funds to purchase and restore buildings for churches!  We are now supporting 69 missionaries and now 64 churches 

planted across the globe! Please continue to pray for us as we travel and raise support for ourselves and RMMO!  

“Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth labourers into his harvest.” Matthew 9:38 


